


 

 

The workshop was attended by 35 PhD students from around Europe and (contrary to the original 
programme) 8 were selected to make a presentation; 4 presentations with a biotechnological 
interest, and 4 with a technological interest. The feedback from all attendees was positive. 

The presentations given at the workshop were available for download for a limited period via the 
project website (http://multihemp.eu/fibre_quality/) 

The MULTIHEMP Project members and Scientific Coordinator give particular thanks to Simon Hawkins for 
having so willingly hosted the workshop, and having shared his shared his expertise with the whole 
consortium during the Annual General Assembly meeting. 



LONG FIBRE TECHNICAL MEETING 

Linificio Canapificio S.p.A., Villa d'Almè (BG) ITALY 

Wednesday 18th January, 2017 

 

Participants: 

Multihemp Consortium: Stefano Amaducci, Jörg Müssig, Hans Jörg Gusovius, Carsten Lühr, 
Gianpaolo Grassi, Albert Hernandez-Estrada, Aart Willem Van Vuure, Claire Thouminot, Alexandra 
Lanot 

University of Franche-Comté, Besançon (France): Vincent Placet as invited speaker and member of 
Scientific Advisory Board of Multihemp. 

From Linificio: Pierluigi Fusco Girard (Director of Linificio), Massimo Lolli (Director of Research), 
Giorgio Rondi (Consultant). 

Summary: 

Meeting started at 14:00 with a presentation of Linifico activities, market etc by Fusco. A visit to 
Linifico spinning lines and quality laboratory followed. 

At 15:30 after coffee break the meeting continued with presentations from Vincent Placet 
(Developing high-grade hemp-based composites: recent advances and major challenges), Stefano 
Amaducci (Introduction to Multihemp project) and Jörg Müssig (The Importance of Bast Fibre 
Quality for Textiles in Technical Applications). 

During and after the presentation there was a lively discussion on the challenges and constraints 
of hemp fibre use for high quality composite materials. 

The main quality traits highlighted during the discussion were: (i) fibre refinability (this 
characteristics is very relevant for the wet spinning lines used at Linificio as it provides an 
indication on the metric count that can be obtained in the yarn - it depends on the number of cells 
and bundles present per unit surface of the fibre transversal section), (ii) colour (as an indication 
of retting degree), and (iii) fibre strength, resistance and finesses. 

In conclusion Massimo Lolli indicated that for future investment it is very relevant that hemp 
can be cultivated for multiple applications. 

 

The MULTIHEMP Project members and Scientific Coordinator give special thanks to Linificio 
Canapificio S.p.A.  for having so willingly hosted the Technical meeting, for having let the 
participants visit the production facilities, and for having shared their industrial expertise on hemp. 


